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We acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land and pay our  respects to Elders past, 

present and future. Newsletter Term 2 Week 6 

HALL CLOSURE 

Due to circumstances beyond our control, we are closing off access to the school hall. 

This will commence Thursday 7th June. We will hold our final assembly for the term in the 

hall as usual this week. Students will assemble at the beginning and end of the day      

underneath the COLA. Weekly assemblies cancelled till further notice. 

During early Term 1 the hall became flooded after heavy rainfall. The water that entered 

the hall has caused major damage to the hall floor, and is now deemed out of bounds 

till repairs can commence. At this stage we are unable to advise how long the hall will 

be out of service. We thank you for your patience and understanding. 

 
CLASS CHANGES 

Due to an increase in enrolment numbers this term we are in the process of changing 

student arrangements in mainstream classes. From Tuesday 12th June there will be 

changes in the names of classes. Families affected by these changes have been         

notified. The class structures is as follows: 

Kindergarten: Mrs Manning K1G: Miss Gay 1/2O: Mrs Oberg 3/4E: Mr Edmonds 

4/5L: Mrs Leten 5/6S: Mrs Sotiropoulos 

    

 

RECONCILLIATION WEEK 27th MAY—3rd JUNE 

Goulburn South celebrated and acknowledged National Reconciliation Week by      

participating in a number of activities in class and also with Peter Swaine our Cultural 

Awareness Teacher. Every class in the school will participate in a 4 week program with 

Peter teaching our students Aboriginal history and culture. Come and see the artwork 

displayed in the office created by 1G students. 



Remember to keep in touch with what is happening at school with the Skool bag App. Search 

“Goulburn South Public School” to find it. Download it  today, it’s FREE! 

Students in Kindergarten have been very busy learning and writing their sight words. They 

have been sharing their writing and thinking about sounds they can hear to help them 

write. They are recognising that what they say they can write, and what they write they 

can read. Remember to keep up the home reading, it is so important for students to 

practise this skill. 

 

Mrs Manning 

This term 2/30 has been busy learning all about insects, in particular Butterflies, Ants and 

Bees. We learnt a song about insects, written an information report on ants, drawn  

beautiful butterflies and created bee waggle dances. In Maths, students have been 

learning about time and have had fun making clocks out of blocks and hoops. We have 

also been using a new computer program called Prodigy. 

 

Mrs Oberg  

3/4E—In maths we have been learning about mass (grams and kilograms). We studied 

the book “The Stolen Girl” as part of Reconciliation Week. We are also making artworks 

based on Vincent Van Gogh’s “ Starry Night” 

 

Mrs Marshall 



Celebrating our Success 

  Positive Behaviours for Learning 

Class of the Week     Wk5  Kindergarten Mrs Manning 

       Wk6  4/5L—Mrs Leten 

Student of the Week   HUME  Samson KM 

         Harley K/6R 

          

       MEEHAN Zion 3/4E 

         Hope 1G  

 

       OXLEY Josh 4/5L 

         Aaleyah KM 

 

House Competition Winner  Week 5 OXLEY 

Citizenship Awards    Level 2 Ashanti   4/5L 

         Anyah  2/3O 

       Level 3 Jasmine  1G 

         Will   4/5L 

         Hayden  1G 

       Level 5 Katherine  3/4E 

       Level 6 Cooper  4/5L 

         Ena   2/3O 

       Level 9 Madison  6C 

         Riley   3/4E 

         Justin  6C 

       Level 10 Madison  6C 

       Level 13 Charlie  6C       

ENVIRONMENT DAY 

TUESDAY 5th June was Environment Day. To mark the     

occasion , a group of students from Gardening Club 

planted two Callistemon shrubs along Australia Street. 

These native plants will provide nectar (food) for our     

native birds when they bloom in summer. Thank you 

Ashanti, Lochlain, Alexa, Charlie, Ganza and Damon for 

helping Mrs Johnson and Mrs Leten. 

 

Peer Support & Luke Kennedy Presentation 

 

Our students were lucky  to have a motivational speaker come to the school and share 

inspirational knowledge. We appreciate the feedback received from parents on our   

face book page relating to the presentation. This was run as part of our peer support 

program that we hold on a Thursday.  

 
CONGRATULATIONS  

Megan Rice the winner of our Woolworths $50 voucher. 



Upcoming Events 

Week 6 4/6 5/6 

GHS Taster Day 

Maths Focus  

9.30-1.30pm 

 

6/6 

Last assembly for 

the term. Hall    

under repair. 

7/6 

 

 

 

Peter Swain 

8/6 

 

 

 

Peter Swain 

Week 7 11/6 

Public Holiday 

12/6 

District Athletics 

13/6 

NO ASSEMBLY 

14/6 

 

 

 

Peter Swain 

15/6 

 

 

 

Peter Swain 

Week 8 18/6 19/6 20/6 

NO ASSEMBLY 

21/6 

 

 

 

Peter Swain 

22/6 

 

 

 

Peter Swain 

Week 9 

 

25/6 26/6 27/6 

NO ASSEMBLY 

P & C Meeting 

6pm 

28/6 29/6 

Yr 4-6 Excursion 

Canberra  

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

IF YOUR CHILD IS SICK-DO NOT SEND THEM TO SCHOOL 

When your child is sick there are a number of ways to notify the school. 

Firstly you can call the school on 48212759 and speak to a staff member or leave a voice 

message. When your child returns to school please send written advise with reason. If 

your child has been absent for 3 or more days it is advised to have a doctors certificate.    

These notes are to be handed to the class teacher on the day of their return. The school 

can also be notified via the skool bag app. 

P & C News 

P & C are holding their monthly meeting on Wednesday 27th June at 6pm. We welcome 

and encourage all parents and carers to attend. If you wish to become a financial 

member of Goulburn South P & C a small fee of 50c is charged. 
District Athletics Carnival 12th June 

Goulburn South P & C are holding a BBQ at Hudson Park for the District Athletics on     

Tuesday 12th June. If you have an hour or two  to spare to assist with the catering it 

would be greatly appreciated.   

STAFF CARPARK 

It has come to our attention that some visitors and parents are using the staff  car park 

gate to gain entry to the school grounds. This gate entry is for staff, delivery and     

tradespersons only.  

To ensure the safety of our visitors , parents and students we encourage access to the 

school grounds via the gate near the COLA. Or through the bottom gate in the         

playground. Commencing Tuesday 5th June we will be locking this gate from          

9.22am till 3.22pm daily. 


